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Headteacher’s notes… 
I hope you all had a good half term and are ready for the next few weeks ahead. It is always 
a busy and exciting time in school as you can tell by this very full Newsletter! The weather 
has turned colder and Autumn is definitely here so please help us by ensuring that your child 
has appropriate named clothing for when they go outside, both at playtimes and for PE. 
 
Thank you to the PTA who met again this week and who are doing all they can to support 
the school at this time – please support them too if you can. 
 
We have taken part in a number of sporting events this week. Our girls’ football team played in a competition on 
Tuesday and came third overall and we hosted a football match yesterday, which we won 5:0. There was also the 
Cambridgeshire and Peterborough School Games Colour Run, which was held at Milton Country Park yesterday 
where children from Year 6 represented the school. Well done to everyone involved and thank you to all the staff 
who supported the children. 
  
Poppies 
As you are aware each November, we support the work of the British Legion through selling 
poppies. We have a limited supply available to us this year, which we will place, along with other 
merchandise, in the main Reception area between 9.00am – 3.00pm from Monday 8th November. 
The collection pot will be left inside the office window and it is first- come first -served. 
 
3 Willow Parent Consultations 
We are sorry that we had to cancel the Parent Consultations for 3 Willow at short notice on the Tuesday evening 
before half term. These have been rescheduled for Tuesday 9th November and bookings can be made by going to 
SchoolCloud - Brampton Village Primary School. If you have any problems please contact the school office.  
 
Anti Bullying Week 

We will be taking part in activities to do with Anti-Bullying Week 2021, 
which is from Monday 15th - Friday 19th November. The theme this year 
is One Kind Word. 
 
On Monday 15th it is Odd Socks Day which 
celebrates the fact that we are all different and 
unique! 
 

 
BBC Children in Need 2021 – Friday 19th November 
We will also be taking part in Children In Need once again which is on Friday 19th 
November. This will be a non-uniform day with a suggested donation of £1. 
 
Reception Intake September 2022 
Due to the current restrictions, we are unable to hold our usual 'school tours' for prospective parents. Instead, we 
are holding two Zoom meetings for prospective Reception 2022 parents on Wednesday 10th November at 9.30am 
and 11.00am. 
 
The presentation will be available on the school website after this date. Please contact the school office by email 
office@brampton.cambs.sch.uk  to request a Zoom invitation to one of the meetings 
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Flu Vaccinations 
Flu vaccinations which started before half term will continue on 15th December. 
 
Road Safety 
Whilst we encourage cycling to school please can we remind you that the 
children must be wearing helmets for their own safety. At this time of year    it 
is important for everyone to remember ‘Be Bright Be Seen’! 
 
Food Banks 
We are collecting food for Diamond Hampers once again between now and the end of term. Any donations can be 
left in the baskets in the main Reception. Thank you. 
 
Vacancies 
We have a number of job opportunities at the school. If you are interested in finding out more, please contact the 
office or look under ‘Vacancies’ on the school website. 
 
PTA News – 

 
Carving competition- Thank you to everyone who sent in an entry they were all fantastic. Well done to all the 
winners and runners up, prizes and certificates should be with you. We made a good amount of £60. So again, thank 
you everyone. 
 
Bags to school- if you have not filled a bag you still have the weekend. Get sorting as collection is before 9am on 
Monday 8th November.  
Let’s see if we can get more than last time!!  
 
Raffle- So keep a look out for our online raffle again this year! We are busy getting you all some fantastic prizes and 
once we have them; tickets will be up for sale. More details will follow!  
 
We would also like to say that for our non-uniform day before half term we made a fabulous £382 so thank you to 
everyone. 
 
If you would like to get involved with the PTA please contact us by email bramptonpta@outlook.com 
 
Thank you  
The PTA Team 
 
 

 
What’s On Next Week: 
Monday 8th        Bags to School 

Football match - Away 
Y2 Dodgeball 

Tuesday 9th          Amy’s Acro 
Y3/Y4 Tag Rugby 

Wednesday 10th        Reception September 2022 meetings 
Y4 Virtual Volcanoes and Earthquakes Workshop 
Y6 Football Club  

   Y5/Y6 Dodgeball  
   Governing Body Committee meeting 
Thursday 11th            Football Tournament - Away   
   Y5 football 
Friday 12th   
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Thank you for your continued co-operation and support this week. You may be aware that Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough have become an Enhanced Response Area (ERA), which means that more resources are available from 
the Government for additional measures to drive down recent rises in COVID-19 infection and to protect vulnerable 
people, the NHS and other vital services as the winter months approach. At the end of this week, we currently have 
3 children isolating and 1 member of staff with confirmed cases of coronavirus. We will be maintaining our current 
preventative measures and will take further advice if needed. 

Please keep your child at home if they are unwell or show signs of COVID. If someone in your house tests 
positive, please inform us immediately. 

 
If a child becomes unwell or shows any symptoms of COVID-19 we will contact parents/carers immediately. We 

will then expect the process for booking a test to be followed. If there is a positive test then close contacts will be 
contacted by NHS Track and Trace. 

 

Please continue to inform the school each day by phoning or emailing pupilabsence@brampton.cambs.sch.uk . 
Please use this address if your child becomes unwell and needs a test at a weekend. 
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